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State of Idaho
DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES

Southern Region ¢ 650 Addison Ave W, Suite 500 « Twin Falls, Idaho 83301-5858
Phone: (208) 736-3033 » Fax: (208) 736-3037 » Website: www.idwr.idaho.gov

C.L.“BUTCI” OTTER GARY SPACKMAN
Governor Director

April 17,2014

DANIELLE HELMS
2110 S S0 E
OAKLEY, ID 83346

RE: Water District Appointments

Mrs. Helms

The Department recently received the meeting minutes from the 2014 Water District Meeting
which indicated that the water district was unable to elect a Watermaster at that time. Afterwards,
we received correspondence from the water district’s secretary, Vickie Smith, indicating that you
were later chosen to fill this position. I received a phone call afterwards from one of the board
members that indicated the same. Since the Watermaster was not elected during the annual water
district meeting, as per 42-605(8) IDAHO CODE, the Watermaster can be appointed by the
Director. I have spoken with Nick Miller at our State Office with regards to this matter, and
acting on the Director’s behalf, the Department appoints you as the Watermaster for Water
District 45A. You have already filed an oath with the Department, so I am attaching your
certificate of appointment.

Please note that our office has moved to a new location and our address is now the following:

650 Addison Ave. W, Suite 500
Twin Falls, ID 83301-5858

Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or if I can be of any assistance.
Thank you.

Sincerely,

g

Jeffrey S. Cooper
Sr. Water Agent - IDWR Southern Regional Office



